
To: Mountain Regional Water Administrative Control Board Members
From: Brian Davenport
Date: May 2024
Re: Operations Department Update

*****
OVERVIEW OF PAST MONTH

1. We had 2 leak repairs this past month. One in Promontory where a hydrant was hit (see
pic) and the other one in Redhawk on the tank fill line.

2. Crews continue doing PRV maintenance in the Northridge area.

3. Sun Peak well 2 is close to being put into the system. We are still doing some water
quality testing. We had to replace the pump to waste/drain line. Should be running by
the time we have our board meeting.

4. The Lost Canyon crew resumed work on the Old Ranch pump station upgrades.

5. Treatment plant staff is still doing some last minute maintenance before summer season
is upon us.

6. Staff moved dirt and widened the road around the pond to prepare for the solar
anchoring to be installed.

FOCUS FOR NEXT MONTH:

1. Old Ranch pump station improvements-install nitrogen tank and continue with concrete
work.

2. PRV maintenance.

3. Sun Peak well 2 project- getting the well online next week.

4. Continue with the upsizing of the culinary water piping at the treatment plant.




